

**The Parish Council of Wysall
and Thorpe- in the- Glebe**

Village Hall Committee

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday, 11th October 2010

Present: - Mary Elston (Chair), Gill Berridge, Chris French, Caroline Hartley,
James Logan, David Roberts, Anne Stephens, Sam Stephens

Apologies: - Jackie Cameron

- 1) Minutes of the previous meeting – Approved.
- 2) Matters arising
 - a) Christmas Fair 27. 11.2010 Mary Elston has attempted to contact Peter to get raffle tickets produced. Gill Berridge to follow up.
Gill and Mary confirmed stalls already agreed.
Raffle – Gill to give James Logan the grid in order to get pledges for the Tombola – Any items collected to Gill or Mary,
CD & DVD – It was decided that this stall went so well at Macmillan coffee Morning we will try and collect more and do it again at the Xmas Fair. Nick Berridge will run the stall.
Cakes – Chris French offered to phone round to encourage parishioners to make cakes for the stall.
Children’s crafts - Anne Stephens offered to run the stall.
Salsbury Ceramics – Gill had already confirmed through Pat Roberts.
Nail Painting – Gill has asked Connie MacSweeney to run the stall in place of Lucy who is unable to attend. Gill will confirm. We will provide the nail varnish
Guess the weight of the cake – Gill was going to ask Linda Macer to make the Cake but Jackie Cameron has agreed to make and ice it.
Other stalls confirmed on the night – Chestnut hand crafted candles, Six Acre Nurseries. Chris to run the stall, Phoenix cards, Straw in the sand, Guess the name of the teddy, Caroline Hartley to donate a teddy, Chris to ask Lindsay Redfern about a donation Or a stall.
Soup will be served with crusty bread – Gill making double quantities of Leek And Potato, Caroline making Carrot and coriander, and Sam Stephens making Curried Parsnip. Chris and Mary making mince pies.
Gill to ask Chris Noble if he has anything suitable for a children’s tombola.
Gill to do the flier and get it printed.
 - b) Village Ventures. David Roberts reported a poor turn out and was not happy about organising any further events that are not going to make a profit. For everyone who attended it was an excellent nights entertainment. We now have the booklet for next spring and we need to get bids in by November 1st.
 - c) Wine Tasting 13.11.2010 Chris to speak to Jonathon Punt and let Gill have Information for the flyer.
 - 4) Finance – Mary reported that the account stands at £2143. The members of P.C. present at the meeting officially asked if Smalley construction would give a quote on the upstairs rooms (no specification was given). Gill said the

**The Parish Council of Wysall
and Thorpe- in the- Glebe**

rooms should be emptied prior to quote.

- 5) Any other Business
 - a) Music Quiz – It was suggested by David that we team up with the curry night and do a joint venture. It was also suggested that we do a general quiz. This item to be re-addressed in the new year.
 - b) Salsa night – Chris has spoken to Steve Reid but needs to chase this Up.
 - c) Xmas flyer – Gill has partly done this but just needs various stalls to be confirmed.

- 6) Date and Time of next meeting – Monday, 8th November 2010 at Ridgwood, Widmerpool Road at 7.30 p.m.